
 
Project Update – FINAL REPORT 

POGG1 2023.2770 

As of June 2024, the following has been completed for this project: 

 Colorado River Engineering has completed a water loss analysis for sections of the ditch system 
(attached) 

 Delta County Conservation District has submitted a request for funding to the NRCS PL-566 Program. 
Terror Ditch is one of a handful of projects included in the scope of work. NRCS has just completed 
contracting a firm to complete the preliminary feasibility study of all the projects. This study will 
determine if the Terror Ditch (and others) meet the 1:1 cost benefit analysis. The analysis will hopefully 
be completed by the end of 2024. If the Terror Ditch makes it over the threshold for the cost benefit 
analysis, we will focus on that program to fund all of the work. If not, we will rely on EQIP, RCPP, and 
WaterSMART.  

 Applegate Engineering is currently working on the 60% design for multiple projects within the ditch 
o Piping/lining 1 mile of the main ditch 
o Piping/lining sections of the laterals 
o The diversion structure and headgate 

 Completed initial finding and a brief of what work the ditch company wants to accomplish 
 We are planning to reapply to EQIP to get updated costs and see the feasibility of that program to help 

with some of the projects on the ditch.  
  


